BARNSLEY MINORS SWIMMING LEAGUE

55 Sheffield Road, Hackenthorpe, Sheffield
S12 4LR
0114 2510448
E-mail:  philandliz1985@gmail.com
Minutes of AGM held 26 November 2017
Members Present: Adwick, Armthorpe, Borough of Barnsley, Chapeltown, City of Sheffield, City of Wakefield, Dearne Valley, Edlington, Huddersfield, Knottingley, Rossington, Rotherham, Stocksbridge, Scunthorpe, Spenborough & Sheffield City

Apologies: Asken Spa and Rob Maxfield
Minutes of Last Meeting:
These were accepted as a true record by Liz Kirton & Sally McGrother
Matters Arising

DQs were still not being announced at all fixtures – this will be re visited next year.

The secretary noted that due to venue issues we have only had the one meeting in 2017.  It was agreed that there is no longer a necessity for meetings to take place other than the AGM.  The secretary is to amend the constitution to reflect this and submit it to Swim England North East for approval i.e.

Section 7.4 to Read

Committee meetings shall be held no less than once per year, and the quorum of that meeting shall be no less than 1/3 of member clubs present (to include no less than one Executive Officer).  The Chairman and the Secretary shall have the discretion to call further meetings of the Committee if they consider it to be in the interests of the League.  The Secretary shall give the members of the Committee not less than 2 weeks notice of a meeting.  Decisions of the Committee shall be made by a simple majority (and in the event of equality of votes the Chairman (or the Acting Chairman of that meeting) shall have a casting or additional vote.  The Secretary or in his/her absence a member of the Committee shall take the minutes.

Review of Membership

No resignations have been received leaving the membership at 17 clubs. Consequently, the format of the divisions is to remain the same as for 2017. 
Subscriptions for 2017 to remain a £10 per club payable to the treasurer.
Chair’s Report 

There was no Chair’s Report due to Rob Maxfield’s absence.
Finance Report

Christine presented her report.  The League continues to hold a healthy balance in the bank.
Secretary’s Report

The secretary reported that she has had a very straight forward year with only 2 instances of ineligible swimmers reported both of which were reported by the offending team with the points deducted as applicable.  The secretary also mentioned the necessity for the host club to collect and submit team sheets from all those attending and reminded the meeting that these sheets should specify who swam in each event.
Alteration to Rules/Constitution 

Two amendments to the current rules had been submitted for discussion by the meeting:
1. That the mixed cannon be swum in age and gender order – i.e. 10-year-old girl then 10 year old boy etc. This was agreed unanimously by the meeting and will be formalised by an alteration to the wording on the programme.

The last event will read:

Mixed Cannon 8 x 1 length (youngest to oldest, girl/boy alternate)

2. Rossington have requested that date for all league galas to be completed is amended beyond the 30th September.  The meeting agreed to extend this to 31st October and amend the Age at Date in the rules for the league to 31st December 

Officers for 2018
Chairman
Rob Maxfield
Secretary
Liz Johnson

Treasurer
Christine Trinder

Date and Venue of 2018 Meeting

A discussion took place regarding the availability of a suitable venue for the 2018 AGM.  Five venues were proposed with the meeting agreeing to the Gatty Hall in Ecclesfield
Fixtures for the 2018 season were then agreed
Individual Championships to be arranged following the event in Jan 2018
League AGM will be held at the Gatty Memorial Hall, Priory Road, Ecclesfield, Sheffield, S35 9XTY on 25 November 2018
